
Family Matters 
     Please forgive me for not having sent a prayer letter sooner.  As a family, we 
have experienced a number of trials, but I am thankful for the Lord’s watching over 
us and getting us through.  There have been a tremendous amount of changes that 
have occurred over the last several months.  Our daughter Alycia and her family 
have moved full-time to the DC area to work in the ministry the Lord has called 
them to on Capital Hill.  Eva has moved back home from Crown College and is 
seeking the Lord’s will in her life.  Alena and Ana are in their senior year of High 
School and are also praying for the Lord’s leading in their lives.  We also have two 
new grandchildren on the way!  Despite the Coronavirus, we are well and so very 
blessed.   

Iglesia Bautista Calvario - Statesville, NC 
      We are very excited to see what the Lord is doing in our midst here!  The 
church attendance has slowly increased and we are seeing an excitement within our 
church.  I had asked prayer for Yareli Martinez that has been battling some family 
issues.  She has determined she is going to serve the Lord and has been faithful to 
church and helping on our van ministry.  One young mother, Janeth, has come 
back to the church and is praying for her husband and family to be in church.  The 
Lord has given me opportunities with others that have been reached through the 
ministry, but have left for various reasons.  The Lord is opening doors and we are so 
thankful for that.  The attendance has gone from the low 40’s to around 60.  Please 
do pray for the church during this Coronavirus trial.  Many are fearful and we pray 
that we might use it to point souls to Christ as Lord and Savior. 
 

Misión Bautista Calvario - Colonial Heights, VA 
     We are so thankful to announce that Brother Patricio Mazariegos is now the 
official pastor of the Hispanic mission at Calvary Baptist Church in Colonial 
Heights, VA.  Bro. David and Sis. Sharon did a tremendous job and the church is 
stable at around 20 active members.  They are now back with us and have jumped 
right back in to teaching, preaching, and soul-winning.   

Spanish Bible Distribution 
     The Lord gave us the opportunity to provide a case of Spanish bibles to 
missionary Cesar Lamboglia serving in Cartagena, Colombia, SA.  He was so excited 
to get them as it is difficult and expensive to get them there.  He has already sent us 
many pictures of his giving the Bibles to new converts.  What a blessing! 

Future Happenings 
     Missionary Jose Padilla has contacted me to help him on two mission trips this 
year.  One to Mexico and another to Guatemala.  Pray for the Lord’s direction and 
provision.  We continue to pray for the next Hispanic mission outreach.  
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